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Sent by electronic mail only 

 

April 13, 2020 

 

Carol Ervin 

Bailey Bolen 

99 Angier Road 

Alna, ME  04535 

cervin@ycrlaw.com 

baileybolen@gmail.com 

 

Allen J. Philbrick 

134 Golden Ridge Road 

Alna, ME  04535 

philbrick@cmplaw.com 

 

William A. Weary 

293 North Dyer Neck Road 

Newcastle, ME  04553 

w.weary@gmail.com 

 

Jeffry Spinney 

126 Golden Ridge Road 

Alna, ME  04535 

Jeff.spinney@gmail.com 

 

 

 

RE: Jeffry Spinney, Department Order L-28397-4E-A-N, Pier System and Boat Ramp, Alna 

 Appeal filed jointly by Carol Ervin and Bailey Bolen, Allen J. Philbrick, and William A. Weary 

 Notice of Receipt of Appeal / Deadline for Responses to the Appeal 

 

Dear Participants: 

 

This letter acknowledges receipt of an appeal filed jointly by Carol Ervin and Bailey Bolen; Allen J. Philbrick, 

Trustee for James Erskine Philbrick Tree Farm Trust; and William A. Weary of Department Order L-28397-4E-

A-N issued to Jeffry Spinney for a pier system and boat ramp on the Sheepscot River in Alna. The appeal was 

filed in a timely manner with the Board of Environmental Protection on April 7, 2020.  A copy of the appeal has 

been forwarded to Jami MacNeil of the Department’s Bureau of Land Resources for review.   

 

Under provisions of the Department’s Chapter 2 rules, the licensee and any person who submitted written 

comment on the application other than the appellants may file a response to the merits of the appeal within 30 

days of the Board’s written acknowledgement of receipt of the appeal, in this case, by Wednesday, May 13, 2020 

at 5:00 pm.  Please note that a response to the appeal should not include new evidence. 

 

After the appeal and responses thereto have been reviewed, staff will prepare a staff recommendation in the form 

of a proposed Board Order for the Board’s consideration at a regular meeting of the Board.  You will receive 

copies of all materials provided to Board members prior to the meeting and will have an opportunity to address 

the Board at the meeting. 

 

I have attached for your information a copy of Section 24 Appeal to the Board of Commissioner License 

Decisions from the Department’s Chapter 2 Rule (06-096 C.M.R. ch. 2).  I have also attached a service list for this 

appeal proceeding.  All correspondence filed with the Board on this matter should be addressed to the Board 

Chair and copied to all persons on the attached service list 

 
JANET T. MILLS 

GOVERNOR 

Mark C. Draper, Chair 

 

Cynthia S. Bertocci 
Executive Analyst 

 

Ruth Ann Burke 

Office Specialist II 

S T A T E  O F  M A I N E  

B O A R D  O F  E N V I R O N M E N T A L  P R O T E C T I O N  
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If you have any questions, you may contact me at (207) 287-2452 or Peggy Bensinger, Assistant Attorney 

General, at (207) 626-8578. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Cynthia S. Bertocci, Executive Analyst 

Board of Environmental Protection 

 

Attachments: Chapter 2, Section 24 Appeal to the Board of Commissioner License Decisions 

Service List (4/13/2020) 

 

cc: Service List  


